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                                                             January/February 2017

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Battle Grove Elementary School recently received exciting news about our school air-conditioning project. On January 6th, a pre-construction meeting was held with our contractors to discuss the schedule of the critical work that will take place in order to get Battle Grove Elementary equipped with air-conditioning for our students by the first day of school year 2017-2018.  In order to ensure the work is complete and on schedule, our contractors will be working on this project from January 13, 2017-August 4, 2017.  

As we proceed with this project, you will notice some changes to the inside of our building such as ceiling tiles being removed in the corridors.  Please know that safety and security procedures will be put into place to maintain our school safety.  Tests of our alarm system will be conducted and all emergency exits will be un-obstructed at all times. Additionally, all construction staff will sign-in at the office and wear their visitor badges on their construction hats.  Any asbestos abatement or shutdown of electric and water will occur on the weekends, during Spring break, or over the summer when students are not in school.  With that in mind, our school office and summer school program will relocate to Edgemere Elementary from June 18, 2017-August 4, 2017. 

In order to accommodate construction facilities and controls, a temporary storage trailer with temporary facilities will be located to the left of our building. You will notice construction workers coming in and out of our building to work on this project from the hours of 4:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. as well as on some weekends.  All of these workers have been approved to work in the building. 

While construction is taking place, all Recreation and Parks programs will be relocated.  Any school based after school programs such as chorus, orchestra, intramural sports, dance, etc. will continue without interruption. 

I thank our families, students, and teachers in advance for their support of this exciting project.  While there will be some inconveniences, Baltimore County Public Schools is committed to providing a safe and secure learning environment for all of our students and this will continue during the duration of construction. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 410-887-7500.

           
        Jennifer Gounaris 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1/26 – Report Cards Distributed
2/3 – Rock Star Day

2/17 – Schools Close 3 hours early (12:15)

2/20 – Schools closed 

Pre-School, Pre-Kindergarten, Kindergarten Registration

We will be starting our sign up sheet for the upcoming 2017 – 2018 school year.    
3’s Program DOB 9/2/13 – 9/1/14

4’s Program DOB 9/2/12 – 9/1/13

KDG Program DOB 9/2/11 – 9/1/12

If you know a child who would like to attend Battle Grove for our 3, 4 or Kindergarten class.  Please call the office at 410-887-7500.                   
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Nurses Notes:
I am wishing everyone a wonderful restful holiday and a Happy New Year! 
 Temperatures and Thermometers- a few reminders

It is flu and virus season and it is important to have an accurate way to determine if your
child has a fever.   A gentle kiss on the forehead will give you a hint they are warm, but the best way to determine that, is by using a thermometer.  There are a variety of thermometers to choose from, but the digital thermometer gives you the quickest and most accurate reading. This type of thermometer is best for children 4 years or older.

When taking your child’s temperature orally remember to wait 20-30 minutes after your child has finished eating or drinking to get the most accurate result. 

 A temperature or fever is the body’s way of reacting to infections. Your body will “turn up”

your body heat in an attempt to fight the germs or viruses causing the infection.

Any temperature of 100F or more is considered a fever.

If your child has a fever below 102 F but has had it for 48- hours or more, with or without other complaints like ear pain, sore throat, diarrhea, vomiting, being much less active than normal and or having minimal appetite/thirst please contact your doctor for advice. If you are ever in doubt it is always best to contact them to discuss your concerns.

Many local pharmacies have inexpensive digital thermometers that cost on average $ 3-4 dollars.

Please remember that students have to be fever free (below 100F) for 24 hours without fever reducing medication to return to school. It is a BCPS policy.

As another reminder- PLEASE SEND IN APPROPRIATE CLOTHING FOR YOUR PRE- SCHOOL TO SECOND GRADE STUDENTS TO KEEP IN THEIR LOCKER. I HAVE LIMITED ACESS TO CLOTHING WHEN ACCIDENTS OCCUR.  Most students prefer to have their own clothes and can quickly change into them and continue on with their day.

Counselor’s Corner

Happy New Year to everyone in the Battle Grove Community! What a great school year we have had so far.  We have now completed the second marking period of the school year!  There have been so many wonderful activities and learning opportunities taking place each day in the classes and many more are taking place as we work through the winter months.

During January, students learned strategies for working on character. They participated in lessons that discussed peer pressure, reputations, positive attitudes, and making a difference.  We also discussed the importance of having a growth mindset and wanting to change our behavior and/or reputation and the hard work that change requires. We look forward to watching our students demonstrate these behaviors and thank you for reinforcing these ideas at home. 

In addition to our character program, all students in grades 1-5 have been working on the units in the Second Step program. Second Step is a comprehensive, problem-solving program that teaches children how to problem solve with their peers, to get along with others, and to practice empathy. We look forward to watching our students demonstrate these behaviors as they learn and work together and thank you for reinforcing these ideas at home. 

In February, we will be working on our next set of character lessons on Honesty. Thank you for your continued support of the BGE counseling program. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me (Mrs. Westdorp) at 410-887-7500 or kwestdorp@bcps.org.

Mrs. Westdorp
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Jennifer Gounaris	


Principal						


jgounaris@bcps.org











